CITY OF LATIMER

PO BOX 744

LATIMER, IOWA 50452

Telephone: (641)579-6452
Email Address:  latimercityhall@gmail.com
Mayor:  Mark Johansen
City Clerk:  Melissa Simmons

The Latimer City Council met in regular session on Wednesday, October 14, 2020 at 6:30 pm at the Latimer Community Center.  Councilmembers Randy DeBour, Catherine Crooks, Landon Plagge and Shaun Koenen were present with Eric Bruns attending electronically.  The electronic access was available to the public with the publication of the agenda.  

Mayor Mark Johansen called the meeting to order and led all in attendance in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Plagge made a motion to approve the agenda and was seconded by DeBour.  Motion passed unanimously.

Director of City Maintenance reported that he winterized the splash pad, and the restrooms at both parks.  He has been watching the progress of the sidewalk project and reported that the last of the sidewalks were poured today.

City Clerk reported she has will be attending a virtual conference on 10/21 for the software the City uses and a budget workshop by the Iowa League of Cities on 11/10.  The IMFOA is holding their fall conference in person, so she will be attending the conference 10/22-10/23 where restrictions are in place to keep everyone as safe as possible.  The credit card payment system the city uses held a virtual training for a new style they will be transitioning to.  It is an easier system to navigate.  She has been looking at the budget for amendments and working on Ordinances.
DeBour made a motion to approve the minutes from the September 9, 2020 meeting and was seconded by Crooks.  Motion passed unanimously.

DeBour made a motion to approve the bills as presented and was seconded by Crooks.  Motion passed with a majority vote with Koenen and Plagge abstaining due to conflict of interest.

After some discussion, Koenen made a motion to set the Trick or Treat for October 31, from 5 pm – 7 pm, with the community members using their own judgement on how and if they would like to participate.  This motion was seconded by DeBour and passed unanimously.

Since Latimer Fuel & Service is discontinuing the sale of gas and diesel, the council discussed getting gas and diesel barrels for use by the city vehicles.  A motion made by Plagge to rent a gas and diesel barrels for City Hall through Consolidated Energy in the amount of $150.00 per year.  This motion was seconded by Koenen and passed with majority vote as Crooks voted nay.

An update to the software now allows for invoices and W9’s to be attached to Accounts Payable vendors, so Plagge made a motion for the clerk to spend up to $200 to purchase a desktop scanner for this purpose and was seconded by Koenen.  Motion passed unanimously.

Discussion on opening city hall was held.  Everyone agreed that the best thing right now would be to open by appointment and to post the phone number of the front door for anyone needing assistance.  The shop can be used to perform any business if needed.  Face masks will be required for any in person business.
With the sidewalks being completed, we have noticed a small step difference between the existing street/parking and the new curb and sidewalk.  After some discussion it was decided that we would wait until next Spring to do any milling work to make them level.  The goal is for the next project to be the street between the 2 new sidewalks to be completed next Spring or Summer. 

A Change Order was presented from Clapsaddle Garber, with a monetary change from the previous project bid of $606.02.  This Change Order was approved with a motion by Plagge and seconded by DeBour.  Motion passed unanimously.

Resolution 2021-07 accepting the Annual Urban Renewal Report presented by the clerk for fiscal year 2020 was approved with a motion made by Crooks and seconded by Plagge.  Resolution passed with a unanimous roll call vote.

At 7:35 pm, Bruns made a motion to adjourn the meeting and was seconded by DeBour.  Motion passed unanimously.

Mark Johansen, Mayor

ATTEST:

Melissa Simmons, City Clerk

